
 
Recommendation for Council Action 

 
AUSTIN CITY COUNCIL 
Regular Meeting: October 4, 2018 Item Number: 058 

 
 
Public Hearing and Possible Action 
 
Conduct a public hearing and approve an ordinance renaming 'Manchaca Road' to 'Menchaca Road'. 
 
District(s) Affected: District 5 
 

Lead Department 
 

Austin Transportation Department 
 
 

Fiscal Note 
 

There is no financial impact for this item. 

 
 

For More Information 
 

Robert Spillar, 512-974-2488; Jim Dale, 512-974-4070; Lauren Seyda, 

512-974-9395; Gilda Powers, 512-974-7092. 

 

 
 

 
 

Additional Backup Information: 
 
Conduct a public hearing to consider an ordinance for the proposed street name change of Manchaca 

Road to be changed to Menchaca Road. An application was submitted by Council Member Sabino 

Renteria. The reasons for the street name change as stated on the application are consistent with Code 

Section 14-5-4.  

As of August 20, 2018 there were approximately 1,763 property owners abutting Manchaca Road within 

the City of Austin full purpose jurisdiction, as determined by CTM Addressing Services. All of these 

property owners were sent notice of public hearing, a link to background information on the street 

name change case, and a link to an online comment form where they could express their support or 

opposition of the street name change and submit comments. Out of the 63 respondents who own 

property along Manchaca Road and completed the survey, 11 (17.5%) support the name change, and 52 

(82.5%) oppose the name change. A detailed summary of responses will be provided prior to the public 



hearing. 

Concur review forms were sent to seven agencies to ensure the street name change would not pose 

conflict with services: Austin Fire Department, Austin Police Department, Austin Transportation 

Department, Emergency Medical Services, Texas Gas Service, Travis County, and United States Postal 

Service. A summary of responses will be provided prior to the public hearing. 

Through conversations with representatives from Travis County and Texas Department of 

Transportation (TxDOT), staff determined that the portions of Manchaca Road located outside of City of 

Austin would retain their TxDOT numbered highway name (FM 2304). 

Staff has determined this request to be consistent with the City’s Codes and Policies. 


